LAGB Annual General Meeting

University of Edinburgh, 7 September 2009, 4.30 p.m.

Minutes
1. 
Apologies for absence: Kasia Jaszczolt.

2.
President’s report

No business not dealt with elsewhere.

3.

Reports of other committee members
3.1.

Treasurer’s report

Hans van de Koot reported that large profits had been made from both the King’s College London and Essex meetings. The financial position of the Association is healthy and there is no need to raise membership fees.

3.2.

Honorary secretary’s report

Nothing to report.

3.3.

Membership secretary’s report

Nik Gisborne reported that the Association currently has 545 members, up from 526 last year, of which 125 are in arrears. 65 new members had joined this year. The long-term trend is stable.

3.4.

Assistant secretary’s report

Nothing to report.

3.5.

Meetings secretary’s report

Patrick Honeybone reported that the meetings will be in Leeds in 2010 (local organiser: Diane Nelson),  Manchester in 2011 and Salford in 2012. For the first time, this year’s meeting had no evening meals – this will need to be considered for future meetings.

3.6.

Student committee report

Penny Thompson reported that grants had been made to postgraduate conferences at Essex, Bangor and Lancaster. Collaboration between Cambridge, Oxford and Essex for a southern conference next year is being explored, possibly also a joint conference between Manchester, Newcastle and Salford in the north. Other student activities had been organised at the meeting, and a student mailing list is under construction.

4.

Education Committee / CLIE report

Graeme Trousdale reported that a UK Linguistics Olympiad committee had been established starting 2010. It is hoped that the second round of the UK competition will take place at a university. The committee is looking for a host department and people to give training to potential participants. He expressed thanks to PR, who has stepped down from the Education Committee.

5.
REF consultation

Nigel Vincent reported on the ongoing timetable for consultation about the way the future REF will look. A consultation dcoument will be released at the end of September with responses invited by the end of the year, with the final model being published early in 2010. The draft model has a radically reduced panel structure, with no panels for individual languages, although Linguistics remains. This will also mean rethinking of how panels are grouped into main panels. Linguistics has been with languages, English etc. in the past, but it is not clear that it will remain in a panel with those subjects, rather than with psychology etc. Panel composition will be determined in 2010, with consultation with learned societies. It is clear that impact will be at least 20% of the final grade. The linguistics community will need to respond to these issues. Discussion followed. Concern was expressed about the fate of linguistics research within the slimmed-down modern languages sub-panel (lack of language-specific expertise in linguistics). The Linguistics sub-panel might automatically take on linguistics submissions from particular language areas. A similar problem might arise for research on philosophy of language and other interdisciplinary areas. It was agreed that we should push to maintain a separate Linguistics sub-panel. It was less clear who our bedfellows should be. The presence of international members was supported as being useful for ensuring fair play. There was a general view that the more peer review involved the better the process would be. Smaller panels will mean that more work is sent outside, with issues for consistency. Further comments will be invited via the mailing list. Hans van de Koot would also put up a blog on the LAGB website to faciliate comments. UCGAL will also be inviting comments on the REF consulation in the autumn.

6.
Report from University Council of General and Applied Linguistics (UCGAL)

Paul Rowlett reported. UCGAL has now been formally constituted, and is planning to have an open event in the autumn about the REF consultation. Ros Mitchell will take over from Paul Rowlett as chair of UCGAL. The URL www.linguistics.ac.uk has been secured for UCGAL.

7.
Appointment of Meetings Secretary and Assistant Secretary 

The President reported that she had received one nomination for each post. Dr Oliver Bond was elected Meetings Secretary and Dr Pierre Larrivee as Assistant Secretary. Both took their posts with immediate effect. The President thanked Dr Patrick Honeybone and Dr Kasia Jaszczolt for their good work on the Committee.

8. 
Venues for the 2010-12 meetings

See above.

9. 
Future guest speakers

The next guest speakers (2010) would be Joan Bybee (LAGB talk) and Stephen Levinson (Henry Sweet lecture), followed by a workshop. Kasia Jaszczolt will be invited to organise the accompanying workshop. Joan Bybee will be approached about a possible theme for the workshop.

The meeting voted on guest speakers for 2011. It was agreed to approach Mark Liberman and Michael Tomasello with Giugliemo Cinque and Colin Philips respectively as reserves.

10.
Future language tutorials and workshops

The meeting voted on language tutorial speakers for 2010 and 2011. It was agreed to approach Lutz Marten for 2010 and Irina Nikolaeva for 2011.

11.

AOB

There was no other business.

Dr David Willis

Honorary Secretary, LAGB
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